


The overwhelming majority of the residents in Batemans Bay do not want to lose Albert 
Ryan Park and wish it to remain as is.  This is evidenced by the large groundswell of support 
that has made itself known by way of submissions to Council as well as hundreds of 
signatories to a circulating petition throughout the Shire.  Councillors have stated publicly 
that they will ‘listen to what the community wants’.  I believe they have spoken. 
 
A simple online title search of Lot 10 DP 236342 reveals Council does not own Lot 10 and is 
in fact in the ownership of the Department of Main Roads or RMS as it is now known.  I am 
informed by the RMS that council cannot deal with this land whilst it does not belong to 
them.  I am also told by the RMS that a spokesperson from Council told them that this 
matter would probably not proceed as council had already received a large volume of 
submissions opposing the proposed rezoning/reclassification. 
 
According to Tom Slockee, Aboriginal Elder and former councillor, the area known as Albert 
Ryan Park is a traditional camping and resting place for the Walbunga Aboriginal community 
although this is not registered. 


